
 
How does the drought or dry weather affect livestock? 
 
Did you know that water constitutes approximately 60-70% of an animal's weight? For 
livestock, consuming water is actually more important than consuming food. Having a well-
developed water system is the main concern, along with growing forage, for any farm that 
keeps livestock. There is a wide range of water needs for the different types of livestock we 
have in the North Country. For example, a dairy cow can consume 15 gallons of water per day 
while a beef cow needs 8. Horses will drink about the same amount of water as a beef animal 
and sheep and goats need the least at 1-2 gallons per day. Water use also varies depending 
upon air temperature, water temperature, and additional environmental factors. During this 
hot summer livestock water needs can double and there is no substitute for cool, clean water. 
As the drought here has deepened, many farms had to haul water to keep their animals 
healthy. Livestock housed in barns have water delivered to them and they can drink from big 
tanks or bowls. Having enough water pressure to fill tanks quickly is important as these animals 
can gulp a lot of water in a short time. 
    
For animals housed outside many of you might be surprised to find livestock do not drink 
directly from streams and ponds. The reason for this is when animals are drinking out of the 
same stagnant pond water that they're defecating in, it creates a breeding ground for 
unhealthy bacteria. Livestock will also wreck the pond bank and stream bed and cause erosion.  
The best solution is to simply put a fence around the area. Pasture-based livestock have 
developed water supply systems that mimic those of cattle housed in barns. Portable water 
systems using high-density polyethylene, freeze-resistant portable pipe and quick-connectors 
runs piping out to the paddocks with water supplied from wells, springs or pond developed for 
just that purpose. 
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